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FHS 25 ¢ ALUMNI CLUB
NEWSLETTER

From the Editor

Welcome Alumni! This is the first of what your
Alumi ciub  hopes to be 8 Semi-Annual newsletter.
This newsletter is designed with you in mind and it's
success will depend on your contributions. We are
anxious and excited about this new endeavor and
encourage you to become involved. Your suggestions
are encouraged and we hope you will share them with
us.

Let me begin by telling you a Llittle about the
formation of the Fraser 25+ Alumni Club. The 25+
indicates that your graduating class has or is about
to celebrate their glorious 25th year as graduates of
good ole' FHS. This will automatically make you
eligible to become a member of our organization. As a
member, you will be able to participate in such things
as; the yearly reunion, which includes all graduates
from 1930 to present 25 year graduates (quite a
party), participate in the annual Homecoming events
azi_fhare in the fun of planning these activities.
On a hot sumers night last year, a few Alumni got
together to discuss organizing a class reunion.
A suggestion was made to plan a get-to-gether for
several classes combined. After much planning, the
decision was made to include everyone. GREAT IDEA!
As you know, the first combined reunion, which
included classes from 1930-1960 was held last summer.
The success of this reunion was more than anyone
imagined. The Alumni Club received many many requests
to continue with this reunion, so we are busy planmning
our 'Second Annual' picnic.

The next question is, "“Where do we go from here?"
Judging from the last reunion, we all love a good
party and that's great. But, do we want to expand our
horizons? Some of the things that have been discussed
would be to participate in the annual Homecoming
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events. We would be given free passes to the High School
football Game. We have also discussed the possibilities of
making a float to be used in the school Homecoming parade.
Our Alumni Club will make this float and of course then ride
in it for the parade. Sound like fun?

What do you want to see us involved in? Please, won't you
give it some thought. We'd Llike to put your ideas into
motion -or better yet- come and join us and help put your own
ideas into motion. If you'd Llike to join in the fun of
planning the next reunion and future Alumni Club activities,
please plan to join us for our next meeting. It will be held
on May 18 at the Fraser High School Administrative Offices
on Garfield (at Klein). The meeting will begin at 7:30pm.

If your name is listed as a Class Representative, we'‘re
counting on you to assist with articles for this newsletter.
Maybe you'd like to interview a Valedictorian or Salutatorian
from your class. A success story would be
great!

Your Editor,
Joyce Gozdor (Soltman)
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Alumni Reunion
1987

As you have probably already heard, the First
Annual Alumni Club Reunion, held on September 12 & 13,
was a heart warming, fun-filled success. Over 300
Alumi from 1930 through 1960 gathered together to
share old times. For the first time, they were able
to reunite with friends from other classes.

Art Minda and Roy Cumper from the first
graduating class of 1930 were the guests of honor and
were presented with a 'Golden Anniversary Yearbook'
from FHS. Art's wife, Marion, from the class of 1939
was given a bouquet of roses.

The reunion was held on two consecutive days and
many that came on Saturday returned for a second day
of fun on Sunday.

This was the first time some of the older classes
had been involved in a reunion, which added to the
overall excitement. Hugs, kisses and tears of
happiness were seen throughout the crowd.

Along with the reunion, a coed softball game was
played at the Steffens Park on Friday night, with
players and spectators meeting at Mike Foster's pub
for free pizza. (Thanks Mike)

A professional video photographer was hired to
tape the reunion. Tapes are available by contacting
the Alumni Club or call Dave White at (313) 294-7635.
The cost of the tape is $20.00.

A GREAT TIME WAS HAD BY ALL !!!

Alumni Reunion
1988

The Second Annual Alumni Club Reunion will be held on
Sunday, September 11, 1988. It will begin at 10:00am at
Steffens Park, 14 Mile Road in Fraser. Everyone who attended
Fraser High School from 1930 through 1963 is invited to
attend. If you know of someone that did not graduate, please
encourage them to also attend. The total cost is again
$5.00. You must bring your own food and beverage. No glass
bottles are allowed in Steffens Park. CANS ONLY !

Many activities are planned, including Bocci Ball,
Horseshoes & Volleyball. On September 10th, at 6:30pm, a
coed softball game will again be held at Steffens Park.
Fol lowing the softball game, all players and fans will meet
at Mike Foster's pub for refreshments. If you attended this
big game last year, 1 know you won't want to miss it.

We are asking that you fill out the questionnaire on the
last page of this newsletter. Please check the activities
that you would be interested in attending and return the form
to us immediately, along with your $5.00. We'd like to have
your commitment by June 15, 1988. If you have any questions

that are not addressed in this newsletter, please fec! frop—ee

to contact any of the Class Representatives listed on Page 3
or join us at our next meeting. It will be on May 18 and be
held at the FHS Administrative Offices on Garfield
at Klein.
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The Friendly Place for Pecple o Meet

THE LOCKHORNS

“WELL, I'D BETTER GET BUSY. | NBED TOLOSE
TWENTY POUNDS AND GROWA FuLl HEAD
OF HAIR IN TIME FOR MY CLASS REUNION.”
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Lost Classmales. . .

We are trying to locate the following classmates.

please

let us know.

If you know of their address, married name, sons, daughters or
The state where they last lived would even be helpful.

relatives,
Include any information on these classmates on

the back of your questionairre or call Audrey DeFauw on 293-2160 or Bob Tarkowski on 293-5073.

1931

1933
1934

1936

1937

1938

1939
1940

1941

1942

1944

1945

1946
1947

1948

1949

Fern Longnecker-Berry 1949
Rena Longnecker

Zola Longnecker

John Castuls 1950
Henry Eikhoff

Kathlyn Williams-Englebirt

Myrtle Englebirt 1951

Dorothy Reif Newport
Edsel Schleuter
Francis Shear
Robert Vargo
Marjorie Deatherate
Louise Rich-Payne
Geneva Alexander
Wilbur Brown

Milton Cashen
Norman Chase

Laban Myers

Robert Stead
Raymond Cashen
Beatrice-Opel-Myers—
Meryl Brimmer-Holt
Mary Ellen Cashen
Hope Hilyer

Thomas Robertson
Harvey Sauder

Robert Angle

Myra Harder

Irma Lietz Robertson
Theda Roberts
Matilda Nelson Rugenstein
Barbara Vossberg
Elaine Endres

Joyce Glisson

Joyce Jones
Harriett Moran
Robert Campbell
Kenneth Angle
Elizabeth Towns
Russel Wheeler
Gloria Gibson
Marilyn Lafell

Joyce LaFell
Douglas Brow

1952

1954

1956

1957

1958

Elizabeth Hauschultz
Sally Measel

Lois Miller

Hugh Gibson

Joyce Bond

Ervin Eubanks

Carlyle Gaulin

James McFeeley
Kathleen Turvey
Arlene Grunst

Marilyn Xuehn

Ann Bernardi

Patsy Brink

Alice Glassford
Thomas Neuman

Edward Ray

Howard Staughter
Marilyn Winkler-Lollar
Robert Townsend
Marlene Marshment-Barnhart
Cynthia Evans

Carl Garrison

Sonja Groth Dessert
Ronald Hinz

David Miller

Diane Bristol

Philip Champine
Charles Frank
Antoinette Grzyb
Janice Upleger Girardian
Lee Wellington

Joan West Hermon
Diane McIntyre Worasley
Ted Mdanke

William Pallaschke

1958 Carolyn Hier Turley
Alvin Jasin

Robert Beltz

Joe Christiansen
Timothy Delise
James Dierolf
Judith Groth
Richard House

Doug Mullin

Kay Sibley

Louis Walczak

Joyce Heemer

Roger Hieser

Judy Hogue

Beth Mchn

RuthAnn Oplenger
George Parker

Jim Pilat

Shirley Scripnek
Juanita Sutton
Robert Hinz

Pat Neda

Lawrence Tomaszewski
shirley Windhorst
Sammy Ruth Beck
Jacqueline Bristol
Mark Eckhout
William Durward Fields
Albert U. Herber
Joy Kowal ski-Monday
Michael Lighfoot
Randy Nichols
Michael Wesley Phair
Ronald Rogers

Nancy Spearman-Walazak

1959

1960

1961

1963

Janice Palmer Kalm
Ruth Ray

Carol Severson
Richard Simek
patricia Skog
Janice Trigatet
Jean Turkish
Patricia Haight
Marjorie Love

SERVIOTAR.

LITTLE ACRES HARDWARE INC.

JIM MCINTYRE, JR.
VICE PRES/MANAGER’
791-8444

36378 MORAVIAN DR.
MT. CLEMENS, MICHIGAN 48043
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ALUMNI 25+ CLUB OFFICERS

Home Phone (lass

President - Tom Kellar 268-7136 1953
Vice-President - Audrey DeFauw 293-2160 1954
Secretary - Donna Stonebreaker 237-7533 1945
Treasurer - Cappy Steyer 651-3543 1948

Reprasencatives
CLASS NAME HOME PHONE
1930 Minda, Art 293-9413
1935 Schott-Meier, Florence 791-4781%
1939 Minda, Marion 293-9413
1941 Faulman-Gutkowski, Ruth 791-4095
1945 Steffens-Stonebreaker, Donna 727-7533
1947 Kilts-Beauchemin, Patricia 293-3594
1948 Steyer, Cappy 651-3543
1949 Gregory, Sal 651-9528
1950 Hein-McPherson, Cheryl 776-3218
Steyer-Walsh, Joanne 779-0348
1951 Gregory-Bielowski, Theresa 293-6265
1952 Hartsig, Jim 286-5826
Seiferlein, Donald 294-5132
1953 Corneilsen, Bill 979-9562
Kellar-Brewer, Pat 939-1717
1954 Saul, David 652-2980
Tarkowski, Bob 293-5073
Truit-Stahl, Lorraine 343-0606
1955 Hodgeboom-8umler, Bonnie 293-8584
Trammel, Tom 791-6357
1956 Webber-Peters, Pat 371-7909
1957 Deming, Ron 293-5576
Kekovich-Troska, Sandra 852-1727
1958 Carlson, Ray 752-5164
Koelzer, Jerry 286-2971
Miller, Paul 625-8083
1959 Olsen, Dennis 731-5326
1960 Skubick-Schinning, Nancy 294-1948
1961 Carter-Olsen, Linda 731-5326
1962 Leone-Reinhard, Margaret 293-7179
1963 Schmitz-0'8ryan, Karen 468-4367

K. H. McPHERSON
Owner ROSEVILLE, MICHIGAN 48066

776-3218
774-4829

K. H. McPHERSON ALUMINUM

TRIM - GUTTERS - VINYL

25667 DODGE STREET

GOLDEN RULE
FUNERAL HOME

32814 UTICA ROAD, FRASER, MICHIGAN 48026

OFFICE 776-7410
RES. 791-6337

T P. Thammel & Hssociates

gom gmmnu[

22777 HARPER

SUITE 206

ST. CLAIR SHORES. Mi 48080

carry out menu

32048 UTICA RD. ® FRASER, MICH.
294-3520

MONDAY - THURSDAY 11 a.m. to 10:30 p.m.
FRIDAY & SATURDAY 11 a.m. to 12:30 a.m.
SUNDAY 11 a.m. to 10:30 p.m.
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In Memory of . ..

This colum is dedicated to our deceased classmates. These dear friends have been an inspiration to all of us and will truly

be missed.

1930 Irma Mellman-Lindgren

1931  Floyd Cumper
Velma Johnson-Frank
Ellis Muhme

1932 Reginald Chase
Joseph Denewith
Irvin Lulay
Hulda Sieger Kleino

1934 Mildred Roedel Huser
Crystal Boehnke
Violet Diener Gunzel

1935 Victor Bohn
Earl Kollmorgen
Gerald Whitmore

1936 Carl Starkey

1937 Beulah Kepsel

1939 Margaret Anthonis Kollmorgen
Donatd Gast
Leonard-Sauder

1940 Herbert Rewoldt
Kenneth Sauder
Alger Boening
Robert Fowler

1941 wWilliam Hallendy

1941 Geraldine Steffens-Rewoldt
1942 James Rose
1943 AnnaMae Miller-Jarrad
Charles Collins
1944 LaVerne Elliott
Edward Faulman
Howard Sackman
1945 Gerald Bielawski
Donald Fillmore
1947 Albert Pinger
Anthony Smith
Charles Klein
1948 George Seiferlein
1949 Mary Layman-
Roger Morrison
1950 Connie Michayluk-Koch
Gerald Minda
Ann Schott-
1951 Jesse Lawson
1952 Ronald Arndt
Ronald Kimball
Ronald O'Bryan
Terry Whitner
Robert Zupan

1953 Dickie Dickerson
Eddie Davis
Raymond Wheeler
1955 Patricia Przybylski
Gloriann Skubick-Montgomery
1956 Gerald Geiger
Marilyn Kirschling-Boyd
1957 MaryAnn Rozevink-Schindewolf
Patricia Nevela Holliday
1958 Arlene Steffens Burke
1959 Barbara Grose-Radunko
Larry House
James Pennington
Trudy Ziehms
1960 Christine Michalowicz-Hollis
Robert Scott
James Turner
1961 Kenneth Englebert
Jeanne MacFarland
Dale DeCoster
Sandra Michayluk-Bora
1962 Harold Rak
Richard Plum
1963 Dale Dolland
James Frank

BM Weu Rmew Thet . ..

Our 1st Alumni Picnic drew over 300
people...People came from as far away
as California...John Brockschmidt
retired in 1987...In 1930 there were
three graduates from FHS & in 1980
over 600...The 'Masonic Gang' is still
in existence...Lyle Hogeboom Anderson
is recovering nicely from her recent
surgery...Tom Kellar was the first
drum major at FHS & taught Pat Haight
everything she knows!!...Jim Miller is
stitl teaching at FHS...Action Dr. is

now a subdivision...The 1963

class was the first class to go from
7th grade through 12th grade at the
new high school which is now the old
school or Kennedy Junior High...Class
of 1953 was the 1st & last class to
have a Junior skip day...Class of 1960
was the 1st class not to go on a class
trip (thanks class of 59)...

CLASS OF 1953 - REUNION

Our 35 year class reunion will be
incorporated along with the 2nd
annual 25+ Alumi picnic. If you have
any suggestions for activities for our
class, please call Pat Brewer on
939-1717.

Newsletter Staff

Edi tor Joyce Gozdor
Reporters Alumni Rep's
Advertising Carol Trammel
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FRASER EDUCATION FOUNDATION

In December, 1987, the F.E.F. was formally incorporated
under the laws of the State of Michigan as a non profit
Foundation, totally independent from school administration
and school board.

The foundation is governed by a volunteer Board of
Trustees. These Trustees are responsible for selected
projects attracting and dispensing funds to benefit students
of the Fraser School system, helping put the Fraser Public
Schools on the cutting edge of education excellence.

Reduced Federal and State funding has created
uncertainty in our public school financing. Support is
needed by individuals, business organizations ard grants
from other foundations. The Foundation gives only to areas
of education not normally covered by the school budget
process.

Contributions can be given for specific project
consistent with the goals of the Foundation. Tax
deductable contributions can be outright gifts, pledges,
monthly or annually, memorials to loved ones, cash
securities, real and personal property, deferred gifts
through wills, trusts, insurance programs and other
instruments.

To date, we have approved mini grants totaling $5245
from the $10,000 which was collected through a Charter
Campaign and memorial contributions.

Contributions can be made to: Fraser Education
Foundation, 33466 Garfield Rd., Fraser, MI 48026. For more
information, call (313)293-5100 or your Alumni trustee,
Audrey DeFauw on 293-2160.

Support Your Advertisers

A special thanks to all of our advertisers. Without their
support, this newsletter would not have been possible. If
you have a need for their services, we encourage Yyou to
patronize them. Also, a special thanks to Carol Trammel
for enlisting these advertisers. If you would Llike to
place an ad in our next newsletter, call Carol on
791-6357.

CLASS OF 1963
UPCONING 25TH REUNION

Attention 1963 FHS Graduates - Our 25th Class Reunion will
be held on Saturday, July 30, 1988 at the Somerset Inn in
Troy, MI. If you have any information on our missing
classmates, please let us know. Also, we are looking for
old pictures. We are preparing a class booklet and would
like to include them. We could use more volunteers on the
reunion committee. If you can help or need any additional
information, contact Karen O0'Bryan on 280-1900 (work) or
468-4367 (Home).

293-8230 293-9843

FRASER SERVICE
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TOWING ¢ REPAIRS
16635 14 MILE ROAD AT UTICA ROAD
FRASER, MICHIGAN 48026

MON. - FRI. SAT. SUN.
6AM.-10PM. 7AM.-10PM. 9AM.-5PM.

Buml%

HEATING & COOLING

11501 STEPHENS, WARREN, MI 48089-1802
(313) 754-2828

MECHANICAL CONTRACTORS
ENERGY MANAGEMENT
SERVICE

MARK BUMLER

LOCKIES SPORT SHOP

Serving All Your Sporting Goods Needs

16841 14 MILE ROAD
(AT GARFIELD ROAD)
FRASER, MICHIGAN 48026

PHONE: 294-0710

DENNY LOCKHART

Stoney Creek
Schwinn Cyclery

Gayle
(313) 781-4451

58235 Van Dyke
Between 26 & 27 Mile Rd.

(313) 644.35944 RON DAVIES

R. O. DAVIES & ASSOCIATES, INC.

A FINANCIAL PLANNING FinM SINCE 19683

800 W. LONG LAKE RD. SUITE 180
BLOOMFIELD HILLS. MICHIGAN 48013



